
 

February 13, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ralph Ostmeyer, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Ostmeyer: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 153 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 153 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 153 would exempt any state or municipal building operated as a public library from 

the provisions of the Personal and Family Protection Act.  

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration indicates it is possible that some individuals might 

file suit to challenge the application of SB 153; however, the Office estimates any fiscal effect to 

the Judicial Branch would be negligible.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 153 is not 

reflected in The FY 2016 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Melissa Wangemann, KAC  

 Larry Baer, LKM  

 Willie Prescott, Attorney General’s Office  

 Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  


